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	Thank you

As we reach the end of our second week of online learning on behalf of myself and the staff team, I would like to thank you for your ongoing engagement, patience and support in these difficult times. With the news this week that this period of online learning is to be extended it is more important than ever that we continue to support and look after each other in our school community.

Online Learning

During this time online learning is the main focus for our children’s learning. Just as children need to attend school daily when we have face to face learning it is also important that children engage daily with their google classroom. We have built flexibility into the google classrooms so that families can access these at times that are appropriate to their own situation however we do expect that every child engages with their google class each day. We are aware that many children do not want to participate in chat on the class stream or post work on this however please encourage your child to say ‘hello’ to their teacher and classmates each day, think of this as a way of ‘registering’ your child’s engagement with google classroom.
Submitting work

We understand that many children do not want to submit their work on the open platform of the class stream, if you prefer to email your child’s work directly to their class teacher each week, please do so. For some families’ different commitments may mean that not all tasks can be completed each day. If this is the case for you then you must always ensure that you prioritise literacy and numeracy tasks.
Google Meets
Children in primaries 5- 7 have had google meets with their class teachers this week. It was lovely for staff and children to see each other and spend some virtual time together. Next week, each class will participate in a google meet with their teacher. Instructions on how to access this have been shared on the app yesterday (Thursday 21 January) and will also be posted in each google classroom. It is very important that you ensure you are logged out of all other google accounts on your device or your child will be unable to join. Google classroom and google meet are accessed via glow, in order to ensure child protection. The security settings on glow are very secure which means that it will not allow anyone to access a google meet if another google account is open on the device. I am sure you will agree that our children’s safety and security are paramount, and it is essential that we follow the correct procedures in order to keep them safe.
Virtual Assembly

Both Mrs Bannigan and I, as well as the staff team enjoy seeing the work that children are completing at home. It is a highlight of our week to share our ‘shout outs’ with you and let the whole school know about all the talented and hardworking children that we have across our school.

Feast of St John Bosco

As indicated last week the feast day of St John Bosco is on the 31st January. We will celebrate this as a school community next Friday the 29th January. On this day Father David will offer Mass for our school community, a link to this online celebration will be shared next week. Thank you to our primary 7 readers for this Mass, Ethan, Georgia, Oliver, James and Leo. If we had been in school this would have been a fun day so online learning will also have a fun focus on this date. In addition to this our generous Parent Council have arranged a special treat for all our children. ‘Dough it Yourself’ pizza making kits from Angelini’s in Bishopton will be provided for all our children. Parents can share their address with the parent council, who will deliver your child’s pizza making kit on Thursday 28th January or these can be collected from the school on Friday 29th January. Collection arrangements will be confirmed next week.
P7 leavers
We are aware that primary 7 parents are keen to begin organising a P7 leavers event. At this time, it is difficult to know what events we will be able to organise in the coming months however we know how special this year is for our primary 7 children. We would like to reassure families that although this year’s leavers event may be different to previous years’ we will work together to organise an event which will be inclusive and memorable for all our primary 7 children and families.
Take care and stay safe, 
Lynsey Gardyne Head Teacher
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